POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL


MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2014

Present:
K Fuller (Chair), M Fuller, J French, A Munro,                                   A Thomson, S Waterston and F Warner

In Attendance:
Cllrs I Baxter, PC I Hutchison and Mr & Mrs Cunningham

Apologies:
S Blain, S Mullen, J Weir and D West
1. Chair’s Remarks

1.1
Chair reported that PDCC’s funding application of £945 for the financial year 2015-16 had been submitted to Midlothian Council by the due date of 10 October and an acknowledged received. The Constitution and Standing Orders have to be approved within the next 3 years.   Under the new financial arrangements anyone between the ages of 16 and 18 years, nominated by 2 persons on the Electoral Register, can apply to join a community council.
1.2
Wreaths from PDCC were laid at the Remembrance Services on Sunday 9 November by FW at Lasswade and KF and MF at Polton Village.

2. Minutes of Meeting of 8 October 2014 and Matters Arising

2.1
Item 7.4 – KF emailed Ricky Moffat and had the impression that no action was going to be taken about the waste bin at St Ann’s Avenue bus stop which was being used to dispose of dog waste.  It was also noted that the wheelie bin at Cameron Crescent terminus was locked.  Cllr IB undertook to chase up.  

                                                                                                            Action:  Cllr IB

2.3
The Minutes were approved by AM and seconded by JF.

3. Finance Report

3.1
The statement of accounts as at 12 November 2014:






      Bank


Cash

B/F



      325.71


9.79

Income                                             0.03

Expenditure


        50.00   - Poppy wreaths




                                                       20.50   - office expendables


Transferred from bank to cash     100.00

Total



       215.71

            39.79

Total Bank & Cash                        223.03

4.
Secretary’s Report
4.1
Copies of the latest Borders Railway Newsletter were tabled as well as small leaflets about how to make sure homes were ready for winter.
5.
Police Report

5.1
Crime Statistics – October 2014

Beat Area BD01 – Bonnyrigg & Lasswade

Total Crimes Recorded: 33 Total       Crimes Solved: 15
 45.45 % solvency    

 YTD 262 crimes with 84 solved 32.06%
 Last YTD 311 crimes with 127 solved 40.84 %

October break down as follows               Received 
          Solved

Violent Crime



            1


   2

Sexual Crime



            3

   4

Crimes of Dishonesty



17
          
   3 

   

Vandalism




6 
         
   1           

     
   

Other Crime




6

   5

                   

     
   

There were 260 calls received to the Bonnyrigg and Lasswade area for the month of October.    

INCIDENTS OF NOTE IN BONNYRIGG

·  After 1am on Monday 6 October a door at Bonnyrigg Rose Social Club was forced open and entry gained. At this time nothing was stolen and there was further scope for enquiry.

· On the 15 October police received a report of a 12 year old with a short handled axe wandering around Poltonhall. Enquiries identified the male as being part of a Community Project working on allotments nearby.

· About 6pm on Friday 17 October the female complainer was walking passed the Town Hall to “Sunsational” in Lothian Street when an unknown male standing at the bus stop followed her into the shop. After a short exchange he left. The male was described as being slim, 6ft, aged 25-30yrs, unshaven with dark brown, unkempt hair and gaunt features.

· On Sunday 19 October between 10am and 2pm a glass panel in an emergency door at Lasswade Leisure Centre was smashed. CCTV had been recovered and police were following a positive line of enquiry. The value of damage was estimated at £400.
· After 8pm on Wednesday 22 and before 8am on Thursday someone entered the garden of an address in Hopefield Terrace and damaged the occupants’ car by deflating the tyres, pulling off a car door handle and scratching the paintwork. 

· About 8.30pm on Friday 24 October a 19-year-old male was stopped in Polton Avenue Road after driving a car without insurance. The vehicle was seized and the male reported. This offence carried a minimum of 6 penalty points and £300 fine.
Crimes of dishonesty for the month included
· Taking and Driving away a vehicle without the owners consent – 32 year old male reported

· 2 Nail Guns stolen from an insecure works vehicle parked in Rose Terrace

· A portacabin in Poltonhall Industrial Estate had its window smashed and entry gained – a computer and money were reported as stolen

· A child’s quad bike and pushbike were stolen from the rear garden of an address in Dobbies Road whilst left insecure and unattended

· A shed door in the back garden of a house in Skeltiemuir Avenue was removed by unscrewing the hinges. Nothing apparently stolen

· Lock and Hasp forced off a shed in the rear garden of an address in Bairds Way, 1 Hybrid and 1 Mountain Bike stolen

FOR INFO ONLY

The new skate park in George V Park was a positive facility for young people in the area and has been incredibly popular since its launch. We were, however, aware of concerns and it’s believed a small group of teenagers were responsible for these issues.

Patrols in the area were being stepped up when available and we are working with our partners to respond to concerns such as litter dropping and graffiti. The Council has installed lighting over the skate park as well as tackling graffiti, and we are working with local schools to develop an art project for the area. We are also working on a number of new projects to help educate kids, so that this skate park continues to be of great benefit to the community. 3 staff from Transgression has been attending on Thursday nights for 90 minutes to educate the children in etiquette and skills.
The Festive drink/drug driving initiative was due to commence on Friday 5 December 2014.
Police Scotland’s Festive campaign would specifically target those suspected of domestic abuse. After the first year Police Scotland saw an 81% increase in reports of domestic rape across Scotland and a national increase in the reporting of domestic stalking offences by more than half.

If any person has any information about the incident(s) listed above or indeed any other issue please contact your Community Policing Team or Bonnyrigg Police Station. Police Scotland use social media to circulate the latest news, events and information to the public via Twitter (@policescotland) and Facebook (www.facebook.com/policescotland). Hate crime incidents and domestic abuse incidents can now be reported online via the official Police Scotland website, www.scotland.police.uk. or by visiting a third Party Reporting Centre. Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or through an Anonymous Online Form - both of these routes are completely anonymous and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.

PC 3912 Ian Hutchison   ian.hutchison@scotland.pnn.police.uk
Community Officer for Rosewell and Bonnyriggg
E-mail  LothianScotBordersPenicuikCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk

Telephone: Bonnyrigg Police Station 101 or Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111
5.2
It was noted there had been lack of Police presence at the Remembrance Service in Polton Village.  PC IH had been unable to change his shift and was then on annual leave.  Unfortunately no other Officer was aware of the need for Police presence to control traffic flow during the service.  

6.
Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1
Cllr IB reported that there had been no response from Council officials regarding the issue of the trees at New Poltonhall so he would chase it up.  The need for new bins was based on a points based system but he would do what he could about the provision of bins where needed.         Action:  Cllr IB
6.2
20mph proposals.  A report was expected on 20 December.  
6.3
Borders Railway.  It was reported that no secure cycle lockups would be available at Eskbank station. Cllr IB would continue to pursue. Action: Cllr IB

6.4
It was noted that the bowling green by Lasswade High School would now remain.  Initially developers were to build a new one at Hopfield but it had since transpired that only the land would be provided.  Cllr IB was keen for that land to be used as a public amenity such as an allotment and would pursue the matter.                                                                      Action:  Cllr IB
6.5
All 3 local Councillors had received notice of an application for a betting shop at the new retail units.   Cllr IB had objected on the grounds it was too close to Lasswade High School.  It would be coming up before the General Purposes Committee for consideration.

6.6
There had been a rumour that Scotmid was interested in opening a shop at Burnbrae. However no application had been made and there was no substance to the story.
6.7
AT commented that there seemed to be a failing by everyone to work towards developing facilities for residents at Hopefield.  The only commitment from Taylor Wimpey was to make land available.   There was also a rumour that the former Hopefield School was to re-open.  Cllr IB commented that if no school was going to be built at the Rosewell Road area of Bonnyrigg then there were numerous options including the need for additional social housing although there were currently no definite plans for that.  
7.
Local Issues

7.1
Mrs Cunningham reported that Polton Road was full of leaves. The gutters had not been swept nor litter removed and as a result all the drains were completely blocked.  Additionally a missing drain had been reported to Cllr DM but no action had been taken to date.  Cllr IB said that if nothing had been done within the next week then she should email him.   

Date of next meeting

The next meeting would be held at Poltonhall Sports Complex Pavilion on Wednesday 10 December at 19.30hrs.
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